
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      May 31, 2021 
 
HON.  ANDRES D. DANGEROS 
Municipal Mayor 
Municipality of Sablayan 
Province of Oriental Mindoro 
 
 

SUBJECT: DENIAL OF REQUEST TO AVAIL AT LEAST 500 TRASH  
BINS AND TRASH LINERS FROM THE DENR 

 

Dear Mayor Dangeros: 

 

In reference to Resolution No. 2021-SDM034 dated 02/22/2021, requesting to avail at least 
500 trash bins and trash liners from the DENR for the Municipality of Sablayan, Mindoro.  

 
We regret to inform the Honorable Mayor that the proposed project in your area was not 

included in the budget for CY 2021.  In lieu of this, we will be including the project in future 
budget proposals of the Department.  

 
However, please be informed that your Local Government Unit (LGU) has been selected 

as one of the recipients to receive a set of biodegradable waste shredder and composter from this 
Office to support the implementation of Ecological Solid Waste Management.  As of this time, we 
are awaiting the release of the Special Allotment Release Order (SARO) from the Department of 
Budget and Management (DBM) to fully implement the project.  

 
May we take the opportunity to commend your initiative to hasten the implementation of 

the Ecological Solid Waste Management Act of 2000 (RA 9003) in your locality.  Should you 
require further assistance regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to call us at telefax 
(02)89202252 or email us at swmdco@emb.gov.ph.  

 
 

        
Very truly yours,  

 
 
 
 
ENGR. WILLIAM P. CUÑADO 

         Director 
 

 

 

 

cc : DENRCO-AS RMD 2021-009849 

 : The Regional Director  
  EMB Region 4B 

 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT BUREAU 
DENR Compound, Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City 1116 
Tel.Nos. (632)927-1517; 928-3725; Fax No.(632)920-2258 
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